
 

August 24, 2017 

Web Announcement 1432 

 
Attention Provider Type 17, Specialty 181 (FQHC):  

Notification Regarding Dental Services Claims for 

Medicaid Managed Care Recipients 

Claims submitted by provider type 17 (Special Clinics) specialty 181 Federally Qualified Health Centers 

(FQHCs) for Dental Encounters using Current Procedural Terminology (CPT) code 41899 provided to 

Medicaid Managed Care recipients in urban Clark and urban Washoe counties with dates of service on or 

after July 1, 2017, are denying in error with edit code 0453 (Enrolled in an MCO).  As of July 1, 2017, all 

dental services claims are being processed through Fee-for-Service until a Managed Care Dental Benefits 

Administrator (DBA) is operational with the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP).  

Information specific to the Managed Care Dental Benefit Administrator will be communicated in a separate 

web announcement.  The claims that denied in error will be automatically reprocessed.  A future web 

announcement will notify providers when the claims will be reprocessed. 

 

 


